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Spanish Holiday Home To Rent

Tropical, Andaluci hern in

Spacious country property. Sleeps 6, with private pool, poolside kitchen
and stunning mountain views. A perfect place to switch off and relax!

Beach and golf resorts (15 mins) = Alpujarras (30 mins) = Granada and Alhambra
Palace (40 mins) = Sierra Nevada National Park and Ski Resort (55 mins)

Visit: www.cortijo-namaste.com

Careby Garage

Motorcycle & Car MOT testing
Air conditioning & tyres
car servicing & repairs

Stamford Road, Careby
Stamford, Lincs, PE9 4EA

01780 410703

Choose from samples in the comfort
of your own home
Fully trained installers
Domestic & Contract work undertaken

« Carpets + Ceramic Tiles
= Vinyls * Rugs
Luxury Vinyl Tiles + Blinds
+ Laminates = Shutters
Too

early

loved to be
forgotten . . .

Special Memorials for Special People

Td 01778-421680

Set—ln—Stone

Office & Showroom |

=  Woods

« Sisal, Sea Grass & Coir
+ Sanding & Sealing

+ Safety Flooring

S0B North Street, Bourne, Lincs, PE10 SAB

www.lambourn.eu

E: info@@lambourn.eu

T: 01778 422233

Do you need the support of a Carer/Home help?
Experienced NVQ qualified carer available

for work including short term live-in y 3
DBS checked, excellent references RN "
Liability Care insurance '.“Q e
Contact: Debbie g N :

Tel: 01780 481356 Mobile: 07716 719329 Email: debswelton@yahoo.com
Website edition: http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/ToftcumLoundandManthorpe/



Parish News

EDENHAM CHURCH CHRISTMAS COLOURS - The colour for this year’s
Christmas flower/candle arrangements in Edenham church will be gold, so
either cream, yellow or gold candles that are big enough to last at least 4
services, please. Arrangements to be in church by Saturday 19th December,
unless you hear differently.

THE ST ANDREWS CHURCH FOOD
BANK CROSS - There was an amazing
response to the Harvest collection for
the Foodbank and a huge thank you to
those in the local community as well as
ll members of St Andrew’s church for the
generous gifts you gave. We took 27
large carrier bags (160 kg) to Bourne
Foodbank. They were delighted!

Please continue to give as the need is
ever rising. There is always a box for
donations in the church porch or they
can be left at Manor Cottage (though
let me know you are going to do this -
590308). Many, many thanks.

THANK YOU - to all the wonderful people who continue to work on clearing
ivy from the churchyard walls and to strim round the graves. Also thank you
to those who have so beautifully weeded and planted the Parish Hall garden.

Last but by no means least thank you to the amazing volunteers who
responded to the plea for help renovating the old play equipment on Witham
village green. The work has started!

LINCOLNSHIRE CHURCHES TRUST ANNUAL SPONSORED RIDE AND STRIDE -

Thank you to all my very generous sponsors. The money now collected is over
£200. Thanks to everyone! Jane Clark
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01778 349512

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

"‘ ¢ All types of joinery
Qualified joiner

Painting & Decorating
Quality Work at
Competitive Prices

>

1 T
1 «1
% %

IAN GARRATT ‘¢

Tel. 01476 585622 Mobile 07950 831 217

‘Local Family run business established 30 years’

References available on request

Jeeves Catering

Spedalists in Wedding, Corporate & Event Cateding

e Jeeves Company was founded on the bass

that a strong passion for great food paired with
a mission to delight our guests with unsurpassed
hospitality, results @ remarkable events and
satisfied clients.

We are dedicated 1o creating fantastic canapés, dinners
and buffets as well as designing and erganising beautiful
weddings, corparate events and private parties. We
are passionate about using the best produce: top
quality seasonal

ingredients and locally sourced
whereves possible,

Jesves offer » personal towuch for every cccasion, whether
it be a business launch, wedding, birthday celebration,
christening, cocktall party, barbeque, vintage afterncon
tea or picnic

All menus and focd prices can be found on our website at
WAWW, jeevescaterning.com

& PLEWS
GARDENING SERVICES

* Hedge & bush cutting

*  Mowing

*  Pruning

* Bed planting & advice

¢  Small-medium trees felled

Offering a personal service
No job too small
RHS trained
Fully insured
Ring 01778 590579 evening
Or 07999 649824 day
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GET WELL SOON lan Kirkwood. Wishing you a speedy recovery after your
operation.

CONDOLENCES to family, friends and neighbours of Ann Blanchard, of
Bowthorpe Park Farm, who passed away on 10 October. She was a well-
known, much loved and highly respected character in Manthorpe and
Witham on the Hill, involved in many community activities. She will be
greatly missed.

GARDENING at Edenham Regional House - If you have a few hours to spare
on Wednesdays 28 October, 11 & 25 November your help would be greatly
appreciated. Mostly weeding, pruning, hedge trimming, raking up of leaves
etc. Please bring your own trowel, secateurs etc. and a packed lunch. Tea/
coffee provided.

SAMARITAN’S PURSE — Operation Christmas Child You should have had a
leaflet last month to help children ravaged by war or natural disaster, or
even COVID. If you could fill a box with toys and supplies, then take it to a
local collection point, you will have done a very special deed. Due to import
restrictions please do not put sweets, liquids and toothpaste in the box.
The collection points are now accepting boxes from Monday 9 November,
until Monday 16 November. The nearest drop off points are the Nottingham
Building Society, 49 High Street, Stamford, or The Upper Room, Lindpet
House, 5 Market Place, Grantham. For more information, or help getting
your box to a collection point, contact Jane Clark tel 01778 590232.

Bowthorpe Park Farm quality home
reared pedigree Lincoln Red Meat is
now available to purchase from our

550
@Wﬁ’ﬂ% online shop, please visit

www.Bowthorpeparkfarm.co.uk to
order and arrange collection

¥ e
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The Vicar Writes

When you look back over the time
you spent in lockdown, what were
the new or different things you found
yourself doing? | asked that same
guestion at two of our three Harvest
Thanksgiving services this year and
here are some of the responses...

Learning how to shop online

Doing more home cooking / baking
Clapping the NHS

Exercising more (bike riding seems to
have been quite popular)

Gardening

Meeting via Zoom

When | look back there are all kinds
of things to consider. There was the
rush to collect my daughter Jess from
a deserted Heathrow airport (it was
completely deserted and more than
a little spooky). There was the
strange experience of learning to
record services on an iPad or to
livestream them over Facebook
(including one from Grimsthorpe
Chapel). There were those first
nervous visits to one of the big
supermarkets. There were the
funerals that had to take place in the
Churchyard and the first Baptism |
took with everyone wearing a mask
and looking like a bank robbers’
convention.

There are many other memories and
experiences; some hopeful, some not
a little sad. But the thing that |
remember the most, the thing was
with me back then and is still with
me now has to be...

My wife’s pumpkins!

It wasn’t long into the lockdown
when Lesley declared that, if there
were going to be food shortages,
then we’d have to knuckle-down and
grow our own! For the life of me |
have no idea why she thought
pumpkins were what we really
needed, but grow them she did, and
what a bumper-crop it turned out to
be!

Now, | have to say that | have very
little experience of ‘growing my own’
save for the odd tomato plant
cultivated in a grow-bag when the
kids were small. Lesley however is
never deterred by such challenges
and, before too long, our kitchen was
awash with pumpkin seedlings, salad
veg and chillies (lots and lots of
chillies). Once the pumpkin plants
were about ready to take over the
kitchen, they graduated to the yard
in pots and then to the garden
where, nestled gently on sheets of
cardboard, they began to grow and
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grow. When | dared to ask quite why
we’d got so many pumpkins growing |
was informed that “You’ve got to
speculate in order to accumulate”. In
order words, if you want to reap
bountifully, you’ve got to sow
bountifully.

And what a bounty it proved to be!

We must have around eight or nine
good sized pumpkins now. Some
have been cut and left to harden,
whereas one or two are still enjoying
the last throws of mild(ish) autumn
weather. ‘Sowing bountifully’ in order
to ‘reap bountifully’ makes perfect
sense! If you sow sparingly you risk
getting a ‘meagre crop’. Plant your
seeds with glad abandon and you
stand a half-decent chance of reaping
rewards. St Paul makes that very
same point in his second letter to the
Corinthians where he declares, “The
point is this: whoever sows sparingly
will also reap sparingly, and whoever
sows bountifully will also reap
bountifully.” (2 Corinthians 9.6)
What's interesting here is that the
word translated as ‘bountifully’ can
also mean ‘blessings’. In other words,
“whoever sows sparingly will also
reap sparingly, and whoever sows
with blessings will also reap with
blessings”.

Advertising manager: nobby236@gmail.com

The difference here lies in the ‘heart’
of the one who sows. If we seek to
bless, enrich and enliven through our
giving, our sowing, and our service to
one another, then God will bless our
endeavours. That doesn’t necessarily
mean that we’ll get more pumpkins,
chillies or veg in our gardens. It
means that, when we allow the same
generosity that lies at the heart of
God to work in and through our
hearts, then we ourselves and those
around us will know and feel the
blessings that result. It’s not about
how much you have to give. What's
important is that you give in the first
place and that you do so with an
attitude of joy and blessing. That’s
what makes the difference! God loves
a generous giver and God loves a
generous sower because they share
with him a desire to bring blessings to
others!

So, this year (and this harvest) let us
thank God for his blessings and his
generous love in Creation and let’s
try to get in on the act! Let us give,
share and reach out to others with
the intention of bringing blessings to
all so that they will know and see that
same generous love working in and
through us all.

Fr Edward
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SO U T H PLANNING POLICY CONSULTATIONS
K E ST EV E N South Kesteven Local Plan Review —
Issues and Options Report - Public

D l STRICT Consultation
COUNCIL

South Kesteven District Council is undertaking its first public consultation on the review of
the Local Plan between Monday 12™ October 2020 and Monday 23rd November 2020.

The current Local Plan for South Kesteven was adopted in January 2020 and sets out the
development strategy for growth of the District to 2036. The Inspector’s final report on the
current Local Plan (2011-2036) commits the Council to undertake an early review of the Local
Plan from April 2020 with submission by the end of December 2023. The Council has begun
the process of preparing a new Local Plan for the District, which will set out the planning
framework for the District over the next 20 years up to 2041. The review enables necessary
updates of evidence, and the Council to consider whether its local housing need has changed
and needs to be re-evaluated taking into consideration changes to national planning
guidance.

The timetable for the review of the Local Plan is anticipated to be examined from January
2024 and adopted in January 2025, until the review has been undertaken and a new Local
Plan is found sound and adopted by the Council, the current Local Plan (2011-2036) will
continue to be the development plan for the District and used in determining planning
applications.

The Issues and Options consultation is the first opportunity for the local community to
become involved in the preparation of the Local Plan Review, which sets out the scope of the
key policies and proposals to be considered within the review. Reviewing the plan now can
help ensure that it remains up to date and that South Kesteven will continue to grow
sustainably, meeting the needs of its residents and businesses whilst protecting what is
special about the area. At this stage, the Issues and Options consultation is not a statement
of the Council’s proposed planning policies but a statement of intention as to what planning
policies may need to be reviewed and updated. The Issues and Options paper asks a series of
qguestions which will help the Council determine the scope and content of the Local Plan
review.

As part of the Local Plan Review, the Council has also prepared a Sustainability Appraisal
Scoping Report which is published for comment alongside the consultation paper.

Consultation responses should focus on the questions asked in the consultation paper using
the response form available on the Council’s website.
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http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=14904

Please return completed forms by 11.59pm Monday 23" November 2020 to
planningpolicy@southkesteven.gov.uk

Forms can also be returned to Planning Policy, South Kesteven District Council, Council
Offices, St Peters Hill, Grantham, Lincolnshire, NG31 6PZ. However, in light of concerns
regarding Covid-19 we are encouraging people to submit their representations electronically
wherever possible to help limit spread of the infection. The return of forms via email is
therefore preferred.

The documents, along with further details of the consultation will be available for inspection
from Monday 12" October on the Council website;

http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=15134

Hardcopies are not currently available at the Districts Council Offices and local libraries
due to Covid-19 and will only be available for inspection online at the Council’s website.
This is in line with the guidance on reviewing and updating the Council’s Statement of
Community Involvement (SCl), and new legislation which has now come into force for local
development documents (amending, on a temporary basis, regulations 35 and 36 of the
Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012) until 31°' December
2020. However, if you do require a paper copy of the Consultation paper or response form
please contact a member of the Planning Policy Team
at planningpolicy@southkesteven.gov.uk or call 01476 406080.

Please note copies of all comments will be made available for the public to view, including
the name of the stakeholder who submitted the representation therefore, your response
cannot be treated as confidential. However, the Council will not include any personal
addresses or signatures.

If you wish to comment on the consultation paper, please ensure that your comments are
received by the Council by 11.59pm Monday 23" November 2020 otherwise your response
may not be considered.

Please also note, an ongoing Call for Sites process is running alongside this consultation, if
you have not been contacted directly further information can be found on the Councils
website. http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=15135

Yours sincerely,
Roger Ranson

Roger Ranson — Head of Planning Policy
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Do you want an AMAZING
relationship with your dog
based on trust and fun?

E?._:rf_hf- Bflll Do you struggle to get

’ e REAL LIFE results? Recall
on a walk? Calm in the
howse?

~ WE HAVE THE SOLUTIONS! —
On The Ball Dog Care
and Training

FMEW® LIVE Virtual Classes in Puppy,
Obedience, Agility, Fitness and more!

GAME BASED TRAINING | REAL LIFE RESULTS
CBEDIENCE, AGILITY, PUPPFY CLASSES AND MORE
IMOOOR & QUTDOOR CLASSES
VIRTUAL TRAINING | BEEHANIOUR CONSULTATIONS

www.ontheball.dog
T: 07807 225465 | E: nikki@ontheball.dog
Find us on Facebook @ontheballdogeare

PAINTER & DECORATOR

WOOD RESTORATION & REPAIRS
to Windows, Doors & Frames
Interior - Exterior - Paperhanging

House shoes worn & clean dustsheets used
Fully insured friendly service, § star ratings

[Contact Richard - 01778 421878, 07759 250424
Or email: rrbrundell@yahoo.co.uk

CHIMNEY SWEEP
Certificates issued for each sweep

O_pm Fires
Wood Burners

Contact Kevin far friem{fy

and reliable service

01572 787881 07807 390348

WH MUNTON & SON
MILL FARM BUTCHERS

A range of home reared & local
meat, poultry & game

OUTSIDE CATERING FOR EVERY OCCASION
01778 590263

orders-millfarm@hotmail.co.uk

T.R. CARLTON
INDEPENDENT FAMILY
FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Giving a complete 24 hour

personal service by
caring and dedicated staff

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST
TEL Bourne: 01778 422240

/‘? CLEAN AND CLEAR CHIIMNEYS

www.cleanandclearchimneys.co.uk

Professionally trained clean and friendly sweep service
Full brush and vacuum cleaning, also bird & nest removal
Industry standard certificate of sweeping supplied
Flexible flue liners supplied & fitted
Bird guards, rain quards, caps & cowls supplied & fitted
Replacement pots & minor chimaey repair work

Wood burning/Multifuel stoves supplied and fitted
Hetas registered installer
Covered by full public liability insurance

Call Paul on Tel: 01406 702005
Mobile: 07766886417 wisry,

A S
CANR AN

S w8
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SWINSTEAD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held via ZOOM
18.30 on Thursday 17% September 2020

Present: ClIr B Lynch, D Plowright, ClIr N Robins, C Hatch (Clerk) Cllr B Adams
(Guest)

The Clerk requested a volunteer to act as Chairman. Clir Robins proposed Clir
Lynch, Clir Adams seconded the proposal. Cllr Lynch accepted.

Public Forum: No members of the public attended the forum.

Apologies. None

Receive Declarations of Interest under the Localism Act 2011. None
Minutes of the Previous Meeting. The Minutes of the previous meeting held
on 17" July were circulated via email prior to the meeting No comments were
raised. The minutes were agreed as an accurate record and signed.

Clerks Report.

The financial report was presented. The Clerk answered questions put to him
to the Councillors satisfaction.

Business A/C: £1664.92; Community A/C: £4074.24; Total: £5739.16
Correspondence. Acceptance documents for Liz Underhill and John Ashby
were presented to the PC. The PC accepted these and invited both Liz and
John to join the Parish Council.

New Parish Council Website. The Clerk gave a presentation of the new PC
website. He explained, Lincolnshire CC are updating all websites they are
responsible for in accordance with new Accessibility laws. The new SPC
website is having content added, the new address will be advertised in the
coming weeks.

Croake Hill. The Clerk confirmed, at the Councillors request he had spoken
with Muir Housing regarding clearing the mass of brambles growing under
the trees and shrubs on Croake Hill green. Muir have asked their contractors
to price the work, depending on the budget available, the work could be

Advertising manager: nobby236@gmail.com Editor: the3towersl@gmail.com



completed no later than next spring.

Speed Sign Data continues to be collected. During August, the sign was in
Bourne Road, 6035 vehicles activated the sign, of which, 1224 were traveling
more than 35 mph, 27 exceeding 45mph. Having now accumulated data for
twelve months, with the help of County Councillor Bob Adams, the Clerk will
contact Highways to present a case for the adoption of traffic calming
measures at the three entrances to the Village.

Chairman’s Report: The Chairman started his report by welcoming our three
new Parish Councillors, in the form of Liz Underhill, David Plowright and John
Ashby. He is looking forward to their contribution to meetings in the coming
months.

He also took the opportunity to thank our new Parish Cleaner/Litter picker,
Gail Clarke. Gail is doing a wonderful job. The Chairman suggested her work
could be made easier if people bagged their litter and took it home rather
than throw it out of their car windows.

The Chairman mentioned how pleasing it was to see that the airfield sign
which had been donated to the PC by the Airfield’s Association had now
been installed on Creeton Road to mark the Swinstead WW1 landing ground.
He confirmed that after advice from LALC the PC would continue with zoom
meetings until advised otherwise.

Jubilee Orchard: The Clerk advised he had obtained pricing for additional
grass cutting (twice per month) from the existing contractor, however, it was
felt it would be prohibitively expensive and to continue with the existing
arrangement of one cut per month. ClIr Robins suggested speaking with SKDC
and enquire if the Orchard can be included and adopted in their grass cutting
programme. Clerk to speak with SKDC.

As several trees need replacing in the orchard, it was suggested that, rather
than purchase 8 or 10 saplings, purchase two, three-year-old fruit trees, they
will have a better chance of survival. The Clerk to obtain pricing.
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Village Notice Board: As requested, the Clerk had obtained quotes for
replacing the dilapidated Village notice board. Two quotes for like for like
replacement were both more than £850. The third quote for a single door,
powder coated aluminium unit cost £235 + vat. The Councillors agreed this
to be better use of public money. The new unit could be sited on an exterior
wall of the Village Hall. It is large enough to accommodate notices from both
the PC and Village Hall as is the custom.

Clerk to contact the Chairman of the VH.

Greens Committee: Councillors, Lynch, Plowright, and Ashby have
volunteered their services for the Greens Committee. They will be
responsible for gathering information following PC meetings, also, if they
become aware of issues in between PC meetings that need attention, they
can gather the information required, then present it at the PC meeting in
order that decisions can be made immediately.

Roads. ClIr Plowright expressed concerns regarding on street parking in the
High Street, stating, in certain areas of the High Street the road became very
narrow, requiring drivers to pass parked vehicles on the wrong side of the
road. Cllr Plowright fully appreciates these vehicles are not parked illegally
but respectfully requests, if you have the opportunity for off road parking,
please use it.

Cllr Plowright also raised the issue of small “un-registered” vehicles driving
through the village, asking, are they insured, what if they are involved in an
accident. The Clerk to investigate.

Any Other Business: None

Date of the next meeting 19" November 2020, 6.00pm VIA ZOOM
(Members of the public most welcome).
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LITES PC

IT Support,
Sales &
Training for
home & small
businesses

Senvce, Repars,
Tranng snd Saks for

Design, Maragement
Setup & Trainng for

Desktop PC Web Design
Laptop PC Website Admin
Tablet PC eCommerce
Tablets Blogging
Wireless Networks | Social Media
Wired Networks Backups
Smart Phones Cloud Storage
Smart TVs Email

Hedp and assistance with managing your email, data and
IT across mulliple devices and netwaorks

01476 550604 / 07894 659479

www.litespc.co.uk info@litespc.co.uk

Joy of Dogs
Is a new and exclusive service

offering dog walking, dog sitting,
dog and cat feeding - available in

the Witham on the Hill and all
local areas within five miles drive,

More than 20 years experience
with fostering and caring for dogs.

Fully DBS checked and insured.
Able to take to vets if required.
Contact Jean to discuss your
requirements as happy to be
flexible. Available at weekends.
Extremely reasonable rates.
Call 0I778 590529 or
email jeannhoney@icloud.com

V\)\ p(J_
BEAUTY

BOWEN FASCIAL RELEASE
Quite simply the most effective
therapy for back and neck pain,

headaches, frozen shoulder, digestive
problems whiplash and pain management.

MSTR Scar Tissue Release
Revolutionary treatment to transform the
appearance & feel of your scar tissue
Effective for sports injuries micro
fascia tears, trauma wounds, cellular
memory scars, C Sections, plantar fasciitis
and even twisted ankles, Aromatherapy,
Hopi Ear Candling, Reflexology,
Professional Beauty Treatments

Anne Marie Lilly
Member of Federation of Holistic Therapies
www.simplybeautybourne.co.uk
01778426676 or 07854465193

Angela Cardew arona

Aromatherapist

Mcmber of: FMT. IFPA. CNMC
UK Reiki Fcderation
Acodcmy of On-Sitc Massage

Holistic Treatments at Home

Aromatherapy Massage
Holistic Facial

Pregnancy Massage

Seated Acupressure Massage
Indian Head Massage

Hot Stone Massage

Reiki

LR Y

Indulgence/Pamper Parties
Gift Vouchers available

Contact me on 07906127940,
angela@limegreentherapy.co.uk,
or via my website
www.limegreentherapy.co.uk
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Witham on the Hill WI

With the Covid pandemic still rife, and the rule of 6 in place, we are unable to
hold normal meetings. As a special treat, members were given a box of
afternoon tea, bought from the Green Man at Ropsley. Members gathered in
gardens in their own villages: Manthorpe, Witham, Little Bytham, Lound,
Carlby and Bourne, in groups of 5 and enjoyed their tea in company of other
members in glorious sunshine. What a treat! The few members unable to
take advantage of this were given an M&S voucher to purchase their own
sandwiches and cakes. Walks have continued —in August across the fields to
Carlby, Essendine and back with a packed lunch in the garden, complete with
Pimms! In September we walked from Burghley Golf Club, across the fields to
Barnack and picnicked at Hills and Holes. October’s walk was from Glinton to
Peakirk, and back along the riverbank. The meeting on 3rd November will be
by Zoom — a talk on Rape Seed Qil by Robert Miles. The WI committee has
yet to decide what to do about our annual Christmas party!

Lisa Lord @Hello Mind in The Sunflower Studio

NOW OPEN ~ Offering a variety of treatments including
Reiki & IEMT in Witham on the Hill

IEMT is an extremely effective quick-change therapy to help YOU live YOUR best
life. Problems resolved vary, be it where the person is “stuck in their past” carrying
guilt, shame, trauma and blame amongst many other unhelpful, unwanted feelings
and emotions that are not serving you, these can be rapidly eased, usually over two

sessions ~ Reiki, this can provide relief from everyday stresses, aches, and pains,

releasing negative energy blockages in the body’s natural flow, all of these can
manifest as depression, anxiety, panic, worry, anger, frustration, and muscular
tension. Reiki is a wonderfully relaxing gentle hands on healing
therapy allowing your body to relax and mind to clear.

07533291371 OR email lisalord@hellomindltd.com OR Find me on Facebook
@lisalordhellomind https://integraleyemovementtherapy.com/member-directory/
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WILLS & LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY

| extend my full support at this difficult and challenging time (retired solicitor)

Social distancing rules observed ¥ Regulated and insured ¥ Fixed fees
Since 2011 over 99.3% of clients have said they would recommend my services

01778 428748
LINCOLNSHIRE WILL COMPANY

CUSTOMLAWNCARE @’ . a’ .

Need & Moss  Turf pe Scarification
contro co rrr1l & Acration

Spring & Summer,
Autumn & Winter
Treatments for your
lawn at a price that

* Weed and moss control

doesen’t cost the earth.  Scarification
* Hollowtine aeration
CALL US ON; Silscitio gsssenal
al prore ;
01780 755842 Your /Ofmunpire“f”’e"{ 5@!?60

Andrew Carr
T: 01780 755842 : 07734 693253 E: andy@customlawncare.co.uk
www.customlawncare.co.uk | Stamford Lincolnshire

SECOND TO NONE PEST CONTROL

RATS COMPLETE PEST CONTROL SERVICES ANTS
Koo FAST EFFICIENT AND FRIENDLY oo
WASPS FOR FREE QUOTES AND CONSULTATIONS WOODWORM
BEES MATTHEW AVISON FOX CONTROL
et i 01778 369192 07880558687 i
FLEAS BEDBUGS

stnpestcontrol@gmail.com
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WITHAM ON THE HILL CHURCH AND SCHOOL ESTATE
EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION

Witham on the Hill Church and School Estate Educational Foundation has
vacancies for 2 trustees. This is open to anyone living or working in the
“Ancient Parish” of Witham on the Hill.

The charity is responsible for the upkeep of the St Andrew’s Parish

Hall, helps maintain the fabric of the church and gives grants for educational
purposes. We hold 2 meetings per year, in March and in October. If you are
interested please contact the clerk at Edenham Regional House at
edenhamoffice@gmail.com.

This charity is able to make grants to those residents of the Manthorpe, Toft,
Lound and Witham on the Hill who are undertaking courses at colleges and
universities and also those who are on apprentice schemes.

If you would like to make an application please write a letter setting out the
nature of your course and the reasons for seeking a grant. Please send it to:

The Clerk to the Trustees
Witham Church and School Estate
c/o The Vicarage
Church Lane

Edenham PE10 OLS
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GLEN HOUSE
BED & BREAKFAST
SELF CONTAINED STUDIO FLAT IN MANTHORPE

GOOD SIZED PRIVATE & SELF CONTAINED 1ST FLOOR ACCOMODATION
SEPARATE FROM MAIN HOUSE.

WELL FURNISHED FOR SHORT OR LONG BREAKS, BUSINESS OR PLEASURE
WELL EQUIPPED KITCHENETTE, MODERN EN-SUITE SHOWER ROOM
VERY QUIET LOCATION, WITH LOVELY VIEWS
PLENTY OF PARKING, HIGH SPEED WI-FI

PLEASE CALL LIZ FOR DETAILS; 01778 590805
Email; liztoseland@hotmail.com
www.glenhousebedandbreakfast.co.uk

P ical Electricians

L‘Il?(’d( «C (l DR ?.”I‘(‘l(n’/ (("I W (U Ge

%k kK
"Very professional, polite, courteous, excellent service”

« NICEIC Registered « Electrical Reports

+ Insured to £10M « Additions and Alterations
» Qualified and Experienced « Full or Partial Rewires

« Friendly and Professional « "PAT" Testing

« Reasonably Priced Service « Appliance Repair

» 100% Satisfaction Guaranteed « Garden Lighting

« Free Surveys and Quotes « Shed Power

« Part P Compliant « Electric Heating

www.AltoElectrical.co.uk

Keep this number handy i
You never know when you may need it RINEE ERE=

Call 01778 772595 CONTRACTOR
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7] Edenham C of E Primary School [feEee

Y Aty

emembar more, know more
learn more

Reception New Stater Application opens Monday |16" November and closes on Friday 15"
 ELTTETSY

If your child is due to start school in September 2021, take a look at the prospective parent section on our websi
and give us a call. Our Head of School will be more than happy to talk to you about us and answer any questions
you may have,

edenham.enquirles@southlincs-hub.co.uk 01778 591207 D @edenhamcofeprimaryschool

Respect - Perseverance - Courage - Hope Compassion - Forgiveness

AMC Interiors (Choose From Home)
Good old fashioned, friendly & reliable service

35 years experience with Designed & Fitted Bathrooms,
professional advice and Bedrooms, Kitchens.

quality products Wetrooms, Replacement Showers,
Professionally designed Outside Taps, Tiling Works, Flooring
and installed

Tel: 07884 380553 - Email: ac.sunningdale@googlemail.com
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Saxon Architecture

One of the attractions of this part of England is the variety and number of
parish churches. All history is there. Churches record the story of the parish,
contain monuments to local worthies, and parts of the building often date
back a thousand years to Saxon times.

The Anglo-Saxons arrived in England after the Romans left in about 400 AD,
and governed the country until conquered by the Normans in 1066. During
that time they fought ferociously among themselves and were frequently
invaded by the Vikings from Denmark. Because secular Saxon buildings were
constructed of wood with wattle and daub walls, such depredations left none
of these inflammable structures standing.

Bl Only their monasteries and

2 hurches were built in stone. There
B are good examples in the north of
o England at Escomb, County
Durham and the monastic

4 buildings at Monkwearmouth and
1Jarrow. An early Saxon church of
aal note is at Brixworth,
Northamptonshire, partly built of
old Roman bricks. At nearly 100
feet long, Brixworth is large
compared to other early Saxon
churches.

Churches tend to develop over
time and often display many
different periods of architecture in
one building. In our area there are quite a few displaying Anglo-Saxon origins.
Arguably the finest is St. John the Baptist at Barnack near Peterborough
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(pictured). The oldest parts of the church are the two lower stages of the
tower which date from 1000 to 1020 in the late Saxon period. There are
particularly fine and unusual carvings on all its faces as well as typically Saxon
windows and the south doorway.

St. Mary Magdalene at Essendine has a useful architectural description of the
church on an information board inside the building, which dates the south
doorway to the first half of the 11" century. The arch has a Norman zig-zag
decoration and contains a particular device used frequently by Anglo-Saxon
church builders.

St. Medard in Little Bytham is supposed to have Saxon quoins (corners) to
the nave but on a recent visit | could not spot them.

St. Peter and St. Paul in Market Overton in Rutland was originally 10"
century Saxon of which only the tower arch remains. It is said to be the only
notable piece of Anglo-Saxon architecture left in that county.

At St. Michael and All Angels at Edenham there is a small but very fine array
of Anglo-Saxon remains. High up on the wall of the south aisle are two 8"
century carved roundels, indicating that this was probably the original
external wall of an ancient Anglo-Saxon minster. The shaft of an Anglo-Saxon
cross of the same period is displayed at the north west of the nave. A rare
pre-Viking sculpture from the late 8" century decorated on all four sides sits
at the west end. A useful typed notice tells the visitor that their presence
indicates pre-Conquest Christian worship at Edenham.

This is history you can visit, look at and touch. Walk around the church,
admire the architecture and monuments, make a small monetary
contribution and say a prayer if you will. Or at least we could until this tiny
virus fouled up our lives. Roll on the time when the bug is defeated and we
can get back to near normal and appreciate these wonderful buildings.

Dick Mundy
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Edenham Village Hall
An interesting report from ACRE

Just before lockdown 2,109 halls took part in the National Village Halls
Survey 2020 which provides a detailed snapshot of the operations and
management of community buildings across the country.

The survey found that village halls make a significant contribution to the
economy.

At least 10,000 individuals earn a living connected to the use of these
community buildings, from Pilates and Yoga teachers to people running dog
training classes. A further 4,500 people are employed as cleaners, caretakers
and managers.

Nearly half of all halls serve as a venue for private parties, and a quarter host
weddings; events which provide commercial opportunities for local
businesses.

One in ten are also home to community businesses; enterprises which are
owned and run by residents for local community benefit, such as shops,
cafes, and post offices.

Additionally, 70% of respondents had undertaken improvement work,
extensions, or new halls in the last five years, contributing well over £46
million to the UK economy. Local builders were often used.

Village halls also offer extensive social and cultural benefits, ACRE’s research
found.

Those living in rural areas are at heightened risk of social isolation, which can
lead to poor health, loss of independence and lower quality of life, according
to the Local Government Association.

This makes the work of village halls particularly important. An astonishing
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60% of respondents stated that their halls are the only meeting place for
their community, with activities such as coffee mornings and luncheon clubs
helping to address loneliness among vulnerable groups.

Volunteers also play an important function in maintaining the buildings,
carrying out small repairs, maintenance and checks within 94% of
respondent halls. Two out of five have volunteer caretakers or
handypersons. This involvement generates considerable wellbeing benefit
for those who take part.

Edenham Village Hall needs your support, please help in way you can.
Volunteering, please contact 01778 591004.

Supporting the lottery fund www.lottery.sk.co.uk

Help us to Help the Community

Do you use Amazon ?

Purchasing your goods through Smile Amazon

Please support Edenham Village Hall by using

Smile Amazon - https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/521836-0

Purchase your goods as normal. Edenham Village Hall will receive 0.5%
donation from Amazon- Thank you.

INTERNET MUSIC LESSONS

VIOLIN
UKULELE
MELODEON PAINTER & DECORATOR
TENOR BAN]O
ACOUSTIC, ELECTRIC JASON KENDALL
& BASS CGUITAR
Adults - Children 01778 426 409

01778 571563
Pete Shaw

www.peteshaw.co.uk
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106 years ago this
month

(From entries made by the Rev L H Cooley

into the Parish Magazine—reproduced by

kind permission of The Witham on the Hill
Historical Society)

NOVEMBER 1914

The Fallen. — November — the month
consecrated by ancient custom to the
remembrance of the blessed dead —
should this year have a special
message for us. Prayer for those who
have passed away is a universal
Christian practice, and happily it finds
its place in the intercessions ordered
for use by the bishops in this time of
war. The least we can do for those
brave fellows who lay down their
lives for us and perish to purchase
our peace is to pray for them, and ask
GOD to receive their souls in peace
and grant them His eternal rest. Let
us then include them in our
intercessions at the Holy Eucharist
Sunday by Sunday. There will also be
a Requiem Celebration each Monday
in November, at 8-30.

With the Colours. — We give below
the names of those who have gone

forth from our own parish and are
now serving with the forces —

Walter Archer, Lincolnshire Regiment
William Birch, Lincolnshire Regiment
Lieut. K.R.G. Fenwick, Royal Horse
Guards

Lieut. A.L. Fenwick, Lincolnshire
Regiment

Arthur Hamling, Lincolnshire
Regiment

William Holmes, Northumberland
Fusiliers

Leslie W. Metcalfe, West Yorks.
Regiment, Leeds Rifles

Frank Morris, Lincolnshire Regiment
Herbert Pell, Lincolnshire Regiment
Edgar Pick, Staffordshire Yeomanry
Albert Saunders, Lincolnshire
Regiment

H. Thacker, East Yorkshire Regiment
Cecil Woolmer, Lincolnshire Regiment
Howard Woolmer, Lincolnshire
Regiment

To all these we shall give special place
in our thoughts and prayers and wish
them a safe and happy return at the
conclusion of the war.

Red Cross Work. — Many of the elder
girls in school have not only made
useful knitted articles for the troops,
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but have purchased the wool
themselves. Their work is all the
more welcome as it is entirely
voluntary. May it be an incentive to
others. Lady Ancaster appeals
for cuffs, mittens, mufflers, and body-
belts, which are urgently required at
the Front at once. Who will help?
Meanwhile Mrs. Metcalfe will gladly
receive any small contributions in
money to procure more wool for the
girls in school to continue to make

these articles.

The Lincolnshire Hut at Netley
Hospital. (Netley, part of the Royal
Victoria Hospital at Southampton
specialised in the treatment of shell
shock) — This contains 20 beds, and is
entirely supported by this county.
The Vicar asks for monthly
subscriptions of sixpence a month
towards its maintenance. Thus - say -
20 subscribers would enable us to
send ten shillings a month as our
share.

Influenza

A world-wide epidemic caused by
influenza viruses led to between 50
and 100 million deaths in 1918 and
1919 (as much as 1 in every 18

Advertising manager: nobby236@gmail.com

people). Because neutral Spain was
not censoring news it became
associated with Spain but its origins
are more likely to be the USA or
France. It came in three waves
(Spring 1918, Autumn 1918, and
Winter 1919) and the second wave
was unusually deadly. And unlike
typical flu pandemics it
disproportionately killed young
healthy adults. Many researchers
have suggested that the conditions of
the war significantly aided the spread
of the disease.
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Ade Bagley Commercials & Plant

Have confidence in over 25 years” experience - No job too big or small

Service & repairs on all motor vehicles, cars, horsebox, trailer, quad bike, lorry maintenance & repairs
Class 1 HGYV licence held for lorry repairs - MOT prep & inspections - Onsite welding also offered
From small hand held plant equipment to larger machines

Lawn mower repairs, service and maintenance

CALL: 07932 862522 EMAIL.: zx10rose(@hotmail.co.uk
BASED IN WITHAM ON THE HILL NR BOURNE

ommyPlummer
TREE SERMIEES

TREE CARE Pruning, Felling, Dismantling, Planting

Cit
Gu%gg 01780 460 111 - 07958 648 883

NPTC

Qualified www.tpts.co.uk

K GOLDSMITH & DAUGHTERS LTD
PAINTERS AND DECORATORS
All aspects of interior and exterior painting for the home and business

NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL

Free no obligation quotes. Fully insured & registered.
References/Testimonials available

® 01778571400 07951579167
© www.kgpainting.co.uk Bl Goldsmith & Daughters E@KGPandD
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Jane’s seasonal recipe

This recipe is adapted from a Lidl magazine; and is perfect as we have a
plentiful supply of spinach at the moment.

Saag Aloo (spicy potato and spinach dish)

1 sliced onion

2 tablespoons oil

1 teaspoon cumin

1 teaspoon Dijon mustard
% teaspoon chilli powder
Y teaspoon turmeric
500g baby new potatoes
200g spinach

Fry onion in oil over medium heat for 5 mins. Add spices and halved
potatoes, turning to coat the potatoes in the spices. Add 100m| water. Cover
and cook over a gentle heat for 10 mins. Remove lid, increase heat until
potatoes begin to crisp. Add spinach, splash of water, & cook for 2-3 mins
until wilted.

WILLOUGHBY MEMORIAL TRUST GALLERY, CORBY GLEN. Exhibition
opening Wednesday 28 October until 25 November: CLAY AND PAPER by
Lyn Lovitt, ceramics, lino cuts, collages & drawings. Open: Tuesday - Sunday
12 - 5pm.
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PARISH SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2020

Swinstead Witham Edenham
1** November 8.45am Parish 10am Parish 11.15am Parish
. Eucharist Eucharist Eucharist

All Saints
4pm All Souls Service

8™ November 6pm Remembrance | 10am Parish 11lam Act of

Service Eucharist Remembrance & Parish
Remembrance Eucharist
Sunday (No morning & Act of
service) Remembrance

4pm Evensong (Stable
Chapel)

15" November 8.45am Parish 10am Parish 11.15am Parish

5 before Advent Eucharist Eucharist Eucharist
4pm Evensong (Stable
Chapel)

22" November 10.30am

Christ the King Joint Benefice
Eucharist (Bishop of
Grantham preaching)
4pm Evensong (Stable
Chapel)

29" November 10.30am 6pm Advent

Advent Sunday
(Fifth Sunday)

Joint Benefice
Eucharist

Readings and Music

For Baptisms, Weddings, Banns of Marriage, Confessions or any other pastoral or spiritual

need contact:

Vicar: The Revd Fr Edward Martin SSC 01778 591358 - Edward.Martin@lincoln.anglican.org
Associate Priest: The Revd Fr Peter Lister SSC 01778 423730 - pwr.lister@btinternet.com

Licensed Reader: Mrs Heather Lee 01778 591338 - beltislobelle@btinternet.com
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